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SUMMARY 
House Bill 4694 would amend the Private Security Business and Security Alarm Act to create a Security 
Provider Advisory Commission.  The commission would be required to recommend minimum mandatory 
training standards for private security guards and private security police to the director of the Department of 
State Police, who could adopt the standards by rule or as otherwise provided by law.  House Bill 4695 would 
amend the Private Detective License Act to require a licensed private detective acting as a private security 
guard or private security police to comply with the training requirements imposed under House Bill 4694.  The 
two bills are tie-barred to each other. 
 
The training-related requirements in the bills could result in increased administrative costs for the Department 
of State Police. 
 


